
 

 
 
MEMORANDUM 
 
TO:  Programs, Projects, and Operations Subcommittee 
 
FROM:  Zach Nelson, Project Manager 
 
SUBJECT: Review and Recommendation of Professional Services Agreement with Olsson, Inc 
for the Elk Creek – NRCS Emergency Watershed Protection Project Repair  
 
DATE: 9/24/2020  
 _____________________________________________________________________ 
 
Drainage District #5 was formed in the early 1900s to address drainage and flooding problems along the 
bottomlands adjoining the Missouri River. In 1999 the Papio-Missouri River NRD assumed the 
responsibilities of Drainage District #5 as a direct result of a merger. The NRD now maintains the 15 
miles of levees along both Pigeon and Elk Creeks. The cost of capital improvements to the drainage 
project are shared equally from the NRD’s general fund and the revenue generated from the special 
property tax assessment on drainage improvement project area (IPA) properties. The special property tax 
assessment on the IPA brings in approximately $45,000 annually. 

In 2013, the District utilized the NRCS Emergency Watershed Protection Program to repair the right bank 
of the Elk Creek levee.  Additional right-of-way was acquired to widen out the levee to increase capacity 
and create more stable 3:1 slopes.  The left bank of the levee was not repaired at the time due to budget 
constraints.  In the spring of 2019, the left bank was severely damaged during the bomb-cyclone event that 
devasted parts of Nebraska.  Since then, District staff has been working to prepare an application for EWP 
Funding.  Under the program, the repair of the left bank could be eligible for up to 75% cost share from the 
NRCS.  The remaining portion of the project would be funded between a 50/50 split between the 
Improvement Project Area and District.   
 
One of the constraints of the program is that the repairs must be designed and completed with 220 days of 
receiving approval.  In order to expedite the design process, the District is proposing to enter into an 
agreement with Olsson, Inc to begin design work immediately upon approval of project funding.  Attached 
is Olsson’s proposed scope of work and fee estimate totaling $117,900. 
 
Staff recommends that the Subcommittee recommend to the Board that the District’s procurement 
procedure Policy 15.2 be waived and the General Manager be authorized to execute a professional 
services contract with Olsson, Inc for the Elk Creek - NRCS Emergency Watershed Protection Plan 
Project Repair, not to exceed, amount of $117,900, subject to changes deemed necessary by the 
General Manager and approval as to form by District Legal Counsel. 
















